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Greetings EAA Chapter 524 Members and Friends,

2018 was a very good year
for our Chapter on many
levels. We had two
members recognized by
EAA National at AirVenture
and over twenty members
make the trip to celebrate
and honor their service of
so many years.

Other highlights: members building and completing airplanes, Young
Eagle flights, the impressive progress of the J­3 Cub project, the many
great meetings with top notch presentations. The workshops were full
of people learning how to build airplanes. My vision for the upcoming
year is even better. All this because of you, our members, who support
the Education Center and the aviation community!

I thank all of you for your efforts of the past and of the future.

Wishing you clear skies,

Mark Gosselin
EAA Chapter 524
President
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JJaannuuaarryy PPrrooggrraamm

The Rush to Build the Airplane – Part 2

In his continuation of telling the Wright Brothers story,
Jerry Blake will again present for us January 3rd. Don't
miss learning the details as the brothers continue to refine
and market their invention.

Mark Pankratz

RRVV WWoorrkksshhoopp

Rex Bullinger confirms that we will be hosting another
RV Assembly workshop next month. The dates are
Saturday and Sunday, January 19th and 20th. Ed McGowin
will be the instructor.

As with the previous workshops, Rex could use some help
with the setup on Friday the 18th and the breakdown on
Sunday. If you are willing and able to help out with that,
you can let Rex know at the January meeting or email him
at rexbull@gmail.com.

In addition to help with the setup, it is also very beneficial
to have volunteers on Saturday and Sunday to help the
instructor out. These workshops have been selling out, so
that means 16 students and it's impossible for one person
to give that many people individual attention when they
all start working on their projects. Having skilled
volunteers from our Chapter there to help out with student
questions goes a long way towards making these
workshops a success and increasing the likelihood that
National will keep sending them our way.

MMeemmbbeerrsshhiipp RReenneewwaall TTiimmee

This is a reminder that the end of the year is membership
renewal time. Once again, we will be keeping our dues at
the same low rate as last year. You can bring your dues
with you to the January meeting or mail them in. The
renewal/registration form is included at the end of this
newsletter. Please at least have your dues in before the
end of January.

We were once again fortunate to welcome several new
members this year. If your membership has lapsed, please
consider rejoining us.
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December Membership Meeting Minutes
06 Dec 2018

Meeting brought to order at 7:02 pm by Mark Gosselin

Mark G. began the meeting by showing a brief slideshow of his and Mary’s visit to the Owls Head
Transportation Museum, which included a very unusual­looking docent in each of the photos: Jack Savage.

Doug Kelly shared the EAA Flight Test Manual for homebuilders that was the result of work that Doug helped
start many years ago.

Rex reported that there will be a sheet metal workshop on January 19 and 20. He will, of course, be looking
for volunteers to help with setup and running the workshop.

Mark P. shared that he’s on his 3rd AGM battery at this point. If anyone would enjoy the benefit of his
experience, he has a wealth of knowledge on troubleshooting.

Ernie reported the Cub is coming along well and that there is an open club spot for the Cub. See Ernie or
Jerry for details.

Mark G. reported that he applied for our Chapter to receive the Ray Aviation Scholarship for a young aviator.
The age range is 16­19 and Dean Stickell will help mentor the recipient.

Mark G. also applied to have Frederick be a tour stop for the Tri­Motor. Unfortunately, the wings on the Tri­
Motor are no longer serviceable; there is one company in the U.S. that can make the wings and the cost is
around $1 million. Mark asked the Chapter to consider the possibility of our Chapter making a donation of
some sort to help facilitate the rebuild of the wings.

Chapter dues are due in January. They are $30 again this year.

The 50/50 was $64 with $32 each to Mark and to the Scholarship Fund (currently at $2,129).

Jerry Blake presented his Wright Brothers program “The Rush to Build the Airplane”

Meeting concluded at 8:52 p.m.

Submitted,

Erick Webb, Secretary

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17lpdBZlSOH6NKoRzbKzGQ5E_IG7vMMOZ0TP0_ermVDo/edit#gid=372871527
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December Board Meeting Minutes
13 December 2018
Meeting brought to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mark Gosselin
Present were Mark Gosselin, Mark Pankratz, Ernie O’Roark, Dean Stickell, Neil Dickinson, Jack Fromm,
Erick Webb

Need a stand­in for the 50/50 to get complete coverage, someone who is outgoing and not afraid to get the
money.

Scholarship donor wishes to remain anonymous, but is willing to match $1,139. Total to $3,268 when
donation is received. Once funds are in the bank, a disbursal needs to be determined. If we get the $10,000
Ray Aviation Scholarship, we may spend the funds differently than if we weren’t to receive it. Dean has
agreed to be the mentor for the scholarship for our Chapter. Need to get to know/interview the kids and
determine their level of commitment/enthusiasm and pick a selection process with certain criteria. Students
need to participate two hours each month with the Chapter. Anyone involved in the program needs to
complete the youth protection program from EAA (can be done online). During interview process, we also
need to be sure the parents are supportive.

Project Tin Goose from EAA provides specifications and information regarding funds to repair the Tri­Motor.
Looking for Chapters to raise money over a three­year period.

Suggest donating funds from next workshop to Tri­Motor project, but without those funds, the bank account
dwindles. We could request to hold more workshops at our location.

Still looking for presenter for March banquet (to be held at the NACC). Erick will take care of securing the
NACC for either March 2 or March 9 and make the Chapter aware of any charges.

Chapter renewal from Kyle Volz will be taken care of this weekend.

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.

Submitted,

Erick Webb, Secretary

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17lpdBZlSOH6NKoRzbKzGQ5E_IG7vMMOZ0TP0_ermVDo/edit#gid=372871527
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Chapter Officers
President

Mark Gosselin
EAA524.President@gmail.com
703­378­2258

Vice President
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Secretary
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com
301­639­6415

Treasurer
Ernie O'Roark
cadfael1@aol.com
301­694­0053

Contacts
Newsletter Editor

Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Web Editor
Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Facebook Editor
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com

Facilities Coordinator
Bill Barci
abbarci@verizon.net
301­662­0335

SportAir Workshop
Coordinator

Rex Bullinger
rexbull@gmail.com
301­972­2753

Chapter Historian
Joe Halleman
jmhalleman@gmail.com

Program Coordinator
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com

Young Eagles Coordinator
Vacant

EAA Flight Advisors
Vacant

EAA Technical Counselors
Jerry Blake
GerardLBlake@comcast.net
301­824­0003

Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Tom Young
301­667­0964

Upcoming Events
Chapter Meetings
January 3, 2019 @ 7:00 p.m. — Membership Meeting

January 10, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m. — Board Meeting

Other Events

Refreshment Volunteers — 2019
Here is a list of volunteers supplying refreshments for 2019. The
Board of Directors thanks you for your support ( and munchies).

Chapter Program Schedule — 2019

January The Rush to Build the Airplane, Part 2 – Jerry Blake

February TBD

March Banquet — TBD

April TBD

May TBD

June TBD

July No meeting.

August TBD

September TBD

October TBD

November TBD

Month Program

December TBD

January Jack Fromm July N/A

February TBD August TBD

March N/A September TBD

April TBD October TBD

May TBD November TBD

June TBD December TBD
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Workshops
EAA SportAir Workshops at the AEC

January 19-20, 2019. RV Assembly. Ed McGowin, instructor.

EAA Events
Go to EAA Events at: http://www.eaa.org/news
Go to EAA Aviation Calendar of Events at: http://www.eaa.org/calendar
Go to AirVenture at: http://www.airventure.org/index.html
Go to EAA SportAir Workshops at: http://www.eaa.org/sportair

Chapter Meeting Location
and Time

Chapter 524 meets the first Thursday of each
month at 7:00 p.m. at the Aviation Education
Center, located at the Frederick Municipal
Airport. As you enter the airport, park in the
Terminal Parking lot. Walk south past the
Frederick Flight School (yellow building). There
are signs on the end of the second row of
hangars for the Chapter. Additional information
can be found on the Chapter website.

Chapter Website
The EAA Chapter 524 website can be found at: www.524.eaachapter.org.
The website has contact information and details about current Chapter events.
Also on the website, you can find archived newsletters and a membership join/renewal form.

Frederick Municipal Airport
330 Aviation Way
Suite J, Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Chapter Facebook Page
You can find us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/EAA524

Frederick IMC Club

Interested in learning more about IFR flying?
Scenario­based discussions are available here.
The Frederick IMC club meets on the third
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in AOPA's
National Aviation Community Center.
More information about the club and its mission
can be found on our website at
www.524.eaachapter.org.

www.eaa.org/news
www.eaa.org/calendar
www.airventure.org/index.html
www.eaa.org/sportair
www.524.eaachapter.org
www.facebook.com/eaa524


EAA Chapter 524 Membership Application

● Annual dues are $30 for individual or family membership. Fill out this form and return it with your dues to
the Chapter Treasurer.

● Cash or check accepted. Make check payable to EAA Chapter 524. Bring the form and dues to the next
meeting or mail to Ernest O'Roark, 809 London Court, Frederick, MD 21701.

● If you have a question about your membership, contact the Treasurer at 301­694­0053 or
cadfael1@aol.com. These dues help support the Chapter and are not applied to the national organization.

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

I. Registration Information (Print please)

Last Name __________________________ First Name____________________________________

Member Status: New ____ Renewal: _____ No Changes: _____

Membership Type: Individual ($30.00) _____ Family ($30.00) ______

Other name(s) if Family Membership __________________________________________________

EAA Membership Number _________________ Member Since: ____________________

Phone Number (H) __________________ (C) _____________________ (W) __________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________ State ______________ Zip ______________________

E­mail Address (for receiving notices & newsletter) ________________________________________

Aircraft/Projects/Interests ____________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

II. For Official Use Only

Status: New ___ Renewal ___ Individual: ___ Family: ____

Dues Paid: Check _____ Number _________ Cash ________ Amount $ ___________

Date Received _____/______/_______ Fiscal Year (Jan. – Dec.) 20 ____

Treasurer’s Initials_______ Roster updated ____/_____/_____ Deposited ____/____/____

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Cut here. Keep Section III for your records _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

III. Member’s Receipt for EAA Chapter 524 Dues

Date paid _______/________/______ Dues paid for fiscal year 20_____

Renewal – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

New – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

Revised: November, 2014



330 Aviation Way
Suite J Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701




